EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday July 9th 2002 at 7.30pm.

Present:

	Mr D Johnson
	
	Mr D Bee (Chairman)

	Mr A Martin
	
	Mr M Peck

	Mrs S Woolley
	
	Mr LA Clayton(Secretary) 

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Mrs I Gregory
	
	Mrs J Joyce

	Mr A Martin
	
	


Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the Chairman.

1.
Matters arising: 

a.
Bus Safety.
Councillor Woolley reported that she had spoken with Councillor Hill, LCC, who stated that he was unsure of what information he had been requested to acquire. Councillor Woolley agreed to request him to ask LCC about the official numbers of travel vouchers that are issued for use on the bus service for school children within the parish.

b.
Highways.
The secretary reported that Mr Brumfield, LCC Highways Dept, had replied to the Council’s last letter indicating that he would pass on the Parish’s concerns with regard to the proposed widening of the bridge on the A151 in Edenham

c.
Golden Jubilee.
The chairman reported that the Jubilee Celebrations had been a great success and that the organising committee had elected to purchase 2 wooden benches to commemorate the occasion with the profits (approx £1200.00p) made over the weekend. The remaining monies would be placed into the Edenham Parish Community Fund for use on a future Village Hall/Playing Field project. 

d.
Planning.

i. The Planning Services department are still to arrange a suitable date for their visit to the Parish Council.

ii. The secretary reported that the Planning Department had replied to the council’s query on the wooden structure being erected by Copylawn Farm, stating that planning permission was required and that they had since received such an application.   

e.
Audit.
The secretary reported that there has still been contact by the appointed auditors.

f.
Fly Tipping - Elsthopre
Councillor Woolly reported that the fly tipping along Gunborough Hill was still evident. The secretary is to contact SKDC.









Action:   Secretary

2.
Financial Matters.
A cheque was signed for £150-00p, payable to Edenham Parish Community Fund, as concluding payment for the entertainments for the Golden Jubilee.










Action:   Secretary

3.
Correspondence.
Various correspondences were studied. Secretary is to reply where necessary. One such item was a set of guidance notes from the LALC on the requirements of the Race Relations (amendment) Act 2000, proposing that Parish Councillors are made aware of the legislation and suggesting that a suitable resolution be passed at the next Parish Council Meeting. Councillor Johnson proposed, seconded by Councillor Woolley, that the following resolution be passed:

Edenham & Grimsthorpe Parish Council acknowledges the general duty placed upon it by the Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000. The Council will continue within its functions and policies to have due regard to the need to eliminate discrimination, promote equality of opportunity and promote racial equality between people of different racial groups. This was agreed by the meeting.

4.
Other Business.


a.
Councillor Peck reported that the Perspex window on the Parish Notice Board in Grimsthorpe was damaged. Also that surface water stood on the side of the A151 road between the bridge and the Five Bells Public house during the recent heavy rains. The secretary agreed to obtain a replacement panel for the notice board and is to report the surface water problem to the highways department.

b.
The Chairman reported that Councillor Gregory had notified him that she wishes to retire form the Parish Council following the November meeting. It was agreed that the vacancy for a co-opted member of the Council should be advertised via the Parish Magazine.

c.
Councillor Johnson raised concerns over recent issues of the Parish Magazine as it would appear that certain notices had been either edited too much or missed out altogether. The meeting agreed that the concept of the Parish Magazine required clarification and that the secretary should contact the editor/producers to ascertain the ethos behind the circular and what could be done to enhance its appeal to parishioners.


d.
The secretary reported that he had received complaints from a parishioner about the overgrown grass in the Churchyard and the hazard it is causing people visiting graves of loved ones. The meeting discussed the matter and considered that as the Parish Council make a regular grant to the PCC for church yard maintenance their concerns over the issue be passed on to the PCC, highlighting the health and safety issues especially. Secretary is to write to the chairman of the PCC.


Action:   Secretary. 

5.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will take place in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 10th September 2002, at 7:30pm. 

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:50pm
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